Ootober 51, 1944,

Mr. Clif'f Rook,
Baskethall Coach,
Denver University,

Dear Cliff:

T am sorry that I have been unable %o give you a definite
reply to vour wire about the Decorber 22nd date. I have been
awaiting a reply from one other school, andha?ovindthaw
asking for their decision. I dislike to keep you waiting,
will let you know as soon as possible.

Director of Physioal Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach.




